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DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: RH

	Application No: 
	3/2010/0682

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed extension of domestic garage at Salthill Villa, Salthill Road, Clitheroe.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Clitheroe Town Council – No Objection.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	No observations received.

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	Two letters have been received from neighbouring residents who wish to raise a number of objections summarised as follows:

· Loss of light

· Overbearing impact

One letter has been received from a neighbouring resident who DOES NOT object to the application as submitted but wishes to highlight their concern that the applicant may be submitting the application in an attempt to further develop the detached building into a two storey building using permitted development rights.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached building used for the purposes of a garage, store, utility and log store sited to the north-eastern curtilage of detached property Salthill Villa on Salthill Road within the main settlement of Clitheroe.

Permission is sought to increase the ridge height of the north-western end of the building currently used as a store from 2.7m to 3.4m in order to increase the height of this section of the building to accommodate larger garage space.

I note the concerns of neighbouring residents with regards to loss of light and the potentially overbearing impact of the proposal. It is considered that the increase in the ridge height of the roof to this side of the building by 0.7 metres only, will not significantly impact upon loss of light to neighbouring properties or have an overbearing impact as properties to the west of the proposal are sited 12 metres away and the overall ridge height of the building is to remain the same.

It is considered that the alteration to the building will be more in-keeping and sympathetic to the character of the area due to the removal of the existing polycarbonate roof and as such will provide a visual improvement when viewed from the public footpath on the unadopted stretch of Salthill Road adjacent to the boundary of the property. 

With regards to the ability of the applicant to use permitted development rights in order to raise the ridge height of the building as a consequence of the approval of this application, these works are likely to require planning permission and will be considered on its own merits.

A bat survey was completed at the property, which confirmed that the proposed building alterations are unlikely to cause disturbance to roosting bats.

Therefore, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or on the residential amenity of the occupiers of the surrounding properties. As such, the application is recommended accordingly.


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 24/09/2010














